

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
April 9, 2019

Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Ken Normandy ,Bill Means, Scott Heeter, Steve Close, Tom Becker, Jim Conte, Jon Speck
- 21 total members present plus and 5 Visitors

Opening – Brian:

- Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Brian made introductions.
- Brian mentioned about donated items that we will sell and give back to the Giovanelli family as well as some items Jon Speck brought in that we will sell and give back to the Oneill family.

Secretary's report:

- Scott read the abbreviated minutes from March, no corrections
- Minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's report – Bill Means

Details

- Johnson Bank (CD) -- \$8000.00
 - PNC checking (Club Range) – \$ 6,356.44
 - PNC Savings (Initiation Fee Escrow) – \$5,355.87
 - Johnson Bank (Rental House) – \$10,891.53
 - Johnson Bank (Security Deposit) – \$900.51
 - Tournament account – \$2,156.50
 - Total Cash Assets Balance – \$33,660.85
-
- YTD we have spent \$1000 more than we have taken in however, we have paid for the door project, we have also paid the property taxes for both properties.
 - 1 New rebate from the recruiter program.

Membership report – Brian reported

- It was reported that we have 81 regular members and 6 senior members for a total of 87 members. 1 resignation and most likely 2-3 reinstatements coming. There are 12 dues reminders to send out.
- \$2520 was collected this month from dues.
- Dues credits have been applied for the range officer course.
- No 1st readings. 1 new prospect member, Lawrence Jones. Asked him to get sponsor and come back next meeting.
- Three (3) 2nd readings. Spanic Family, Abdul Durrani, and Ryan Sherwood. Everyone introduced themselves and told us a little about themselves again. The membership voted on all 3 and all were approved to be members. The club welcomed them all as members and Tom went through their new member process that they will go through after the meeting.

Rifle Team – Jon Speck

- Jon reported that the southwestern league has been completed and the banquet was held last Saturday. 70 people were in attendance. Awards of mentioning:
 - Jordan Heeter took 1st place in standing class B.
 - Gary Olson took 1st place overall in class C.
 - Clark Curtis took 1st place standing class C.
 - Dave took 1st place in the modified "F" class.
 - Lara Spanic placed 3rd in the Midwinter Class A.
- Also, there were two scholarships awarded and Jordan Heeter was one of the recipients.
- Junior banquet is scheduled for May 2nd at Mason's at 6:30 pm.
- NRA air nationals are being held in Bloomington, IL on May 3-5, 2 of our juniors will be competing in that, Jordan and Lara.
- Junior Olympics, the Heeter's are leaving for Colorado tomorrow and we would like to wish them the best.
- For the year 2020, Jon is looking to set tentative dates for the Open rifle sectionals on February 21-22 and February 29 – March 1st. Also, we are in line for the State 3p match and looking to set that date for March 21-22.
- Wrapping up a 300 meter nationals precision 3p and prone match in St. Francis, MN on September 17-21, 2019.

Pistol League – Bill Means

- Bill said the posting was current as of 5 o'clock. Officially, next week is the make-up week and we would like to get this wrapped up as soon as possible.
- Banquet is scheduled for May 19th. Sign-up sheets will be out soon.
- Don asked about the targets for league next year and ordering targets for the Orion system. They discussed a little about this as there are quite a few targets left that Bill thought should be used up.

Maintenance – Jim Conte

- Jim talked to the new members and explained that if they see something wrong to please report to him right away. If they fix something to still let him know.
- New motor on furnace is now fixed.
- Asked membership to please keep their contact information up to date.
- Still need 1 maintenance person.
- Back door on range is being replaced tomorrow 4/10/19. Therefore, the range will be closed during that time.
- Brian asked Jim about the call list and they discussed about getting it updated.

Rental – Tony DelFrate

- Tony not present therefore, nothing new to report.

Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- Dora not present therefore, nothing new to report.

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich

- Beau not present therefore, nothing new to report.

Communications:

- Tom did not get any NRA membership updates.
- Any dues credits, you need to let Tom know.
- Jon mentioned to Tom that he sent him email about dues credits.
- 1 more newsletter to come out this year. This will go out May 10th therefore, if you want to get something into the newsletter please get this to Tom by May 3rd.
- Jon said he is going to put something together to get in the newsletter.

Old Business:

- Summer Scout still pending. Beau is working on some things.
- Entry vestibule still pending.
- By-laws we are still working on this. We want to take our time to make sure we get this done correctly.
- Trauma kit is on the wall. We would like to thank Arley for making the boxes to put them in. Brian also talked about training/use of the trauma kits.
- Orion target system, hasn't been purchased yet but in the works.

New Business:

- RSO training course coming soon. We have 5 or 6 more people that would like to take course with Bill. Bill will look at future date and let us know.
- Volunteer positions that Tom Becker has been doing that we would like to have some others take over the positions. We would like to have these separated now that way if someone has to give it up we don't have to look for someone for everything.
 - Time, Talent, and Tools
 - Webmaster – couple of people have expressed interests.
 - Communications Chair
 - Facility purchasing coordinator – Fang Walrath has expressed interest.
- Brian is going to get a couple of quotes for the asphalt project. We discussed that there may need to be an engineer to look at it to make sure we are getting pitching and drainage correct. We decided that Asphalt Company will hopefully suggest. We are going to get quotes for half the lot and the whole lot.
- Brian brought up that we still need a 4th maintenance person.
- Maintenance party/cleanup with cookout after discussion to set a date. Tentatively set the date for July 13th.
- NRA has extended the \$600 membership.

Announcements:

- Ed brought up that the NRA convention is April 26-28th and suggested that if you have not been to this ever; you should try to go as there are a ton of vendors and such there.
- Brian reminded that we have the Wisconsin indoor pistol shoot this weekend and anyone is welcome to come and shoot at this event. Reminded everyone that the range will close Friday at noon to prepare for the event.
- Jim brought up that he has some raffle tickets for sale to help out the Bronco's.
- Jon brought up that we are planning replacing the range trap doors.
- Jon asked about the \$351 profit from the rifle sectional that was discussed and approved to be donated to Jordan last month however, it was not voted on. Don

motioned that we donate the proceeds from the Rifle open sectional to Jordan Heeter for her trip to Colorado. Ginny 2nd the motion. Membership approved.

Good of the Order:

Closing:

- Brian adjourned the meeting at 8:06 pm

Respectfully submitted:

Scott Heeter
Southport Gun Club